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In accordance with the requirements of Substantive Rule §25.223(f), Houston Lighting & Power Company (“HL&P” or “Company”) hereby provides its filing related to energy services.  This filing includes a description of energy services provided by HL&P and the Company’s access plan.  The access plan identifies how the Company will maintain accessible utility information.  

The filing also includes descriptions of energy services performed by HL&P’s affiliates, whether or not they transact business with HL&P.  This information is included in Attachment A.  Initially, HL&P did not contemplate that this information would be part of the filing, as in the Company’s opinion, it is beyond the Public Utility Commission’s (“Commission”) authority under PURA to regulate affiliates beyond their books and records associated with transactions with the utility itself.  Judge Davis’ January 19, 1999 memorandum to electric utilities and interested parties indicated a clear interest in receiving this information, however.  In an effort to comply with Judge Davis’ request, HL&P includes in this filing the descriptions requested. However, HL&P continues to maintain however that affiliate activities unrelated to transactions with the regulated utility are beyond the Commission’s jurisdiction.  As a result, HL&P does not, through the filing of general descriptions of those activities, waive its rights to contest the request for more detailed affiliate information that is unrelated to transactions with the Company.

The Commission has also directed the Company to file separate service regulations indicating how accessible utility information will be made available to the public.  Under separate cover, HL&P has filed a proposed tariff delineating the accessible utility information available to the public and the charges for such information.  In that separate filing, HL&P has asked that the Commission to approve the proposed tariff.

If you have any questions about this filing, please contact Andy Machtemes at (713) 207-5372.

